
    
 
                                                                                            
                                                                                               

 
CARINE SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 

Minutes of the Parents and Citizens Association Inc 
General Meeting 

On Monday 6th May 2024 
 
Present: Carla Christou, Kerri Drage, Damian Shuttleworth, Sarneet Kohli, Tracy Joughin, Bronwyn Capper, 
Peter Peebles, Justine Wartzki, Jannie Shen, Diann McKenzie, Sarah Pexton, Sonia Belot,  Diana Schuler, 
Priscilla Siano 
 
 
Apologies: Lauren Knowles, Ellen McAllister, Vicky Turner  
 
Meeting began   7.04pm 
 
Minutes from previous meeting:  
 
 
 
Accepted :     Sarah Pexton        Seconded: Sonia Belot 
 
Business arising from previous meeting:  
 
Letter to the council for restricted street parking of students  
 
Annual audit report for 2022 given to Kerri Drage 
  
 
Correspondence in:  
Correspondence out:  
 
Principal’s Report:  
 
New member Diana was welcomed  
 
Year 9 camp split into 2 groups are going to Swan Valley Adventure this term  
Camps will be held for year 8 and 9 this year and year 7 next year after years after that to build on new 
friendships beginning in high school 
 
Parent / Teacher interviews had great feedback. Easier in one building – Thankyou Kerri for organising  
 
Staff update – Matt Scanlon is now associate principal and Craig Greer is also returning as a associate 
principal 
CSHS now has 7 associate principals  
 
School review coming up in May 2024. Last one was in 2019. President P and C welcome to attend  
 
CSHS school plan will look at data – what is working well, needs improving etc…. 

 

 



Staff as well as support staff will vote top 4 priorities for the next 4 years  
 
 
Accepted :   Peter Peebles Seconded: Sarah Pexton 
 
President’s Report:  
 
City of Stirling parking letter to the council – has been held off to assess situation but after discussion this 
evening a letter will be sent soon 
Tax Department has asked for canteen tax return even though canteen has been operating privately since 
2019. Justine and Jannie to look into P and C records and contact ATO 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 
2023 audit report is done  
 
Account balance as of 23rd April 2024 is $140,801.49  
 
Attached is Audit Report 2023 and bank statements  
 
Accepted :  Sarneet Kohli Seconded: Tracy Joughin 
 
Motion : The Carine P and C pay the WACSSO affiliation invoice of $ 2220.39 before June 30 
 
Accepted :       Sarah Pexton                   Seconded : Diann Mc Kenzie 
 
General Business 
 

• Parking near pool will now be for school buses due to safety  

• P plate drivers will have 28 bays in new carpark on Silica rd 

• Kerri Drage given 2023 annual audit report  

• Wednesday 24th April students and teachers volunteered to attend the annual King’s Park Flower Laying 

event in preparation for Anzac Day. Thankyou, Liz Edwards for organising. It went well.   

• WACSSO conference - 24th and 25th August. Two  P and C members welcome to attend  

 
Discussion : 
 

• Carine Fair was rescheduled to October so music tour unable to fundraise therefore a music concert 

for tour students was held 26th April. Performances were amazing.  

• NZ music tour - 22nd June until the 30th June – 89 students will attend as well as 9 teachers  

 
Meeting closed at 7.58 pm 
 
Next Meeting: Monday 5th August at 7pm  
 
 


